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Last Newsletter Reminder: Coventry and Warwickshire Primary Care Communications Change
This will be the last weekly newsletter in current format, as you will be aware the Primary Care Team is introducing a new method of communicating key messages with General Practice. Every month, the team will develop a slide deck with relevant information for Primary Care that will be published on the ICB website under a dedicated area with professional access not available to the public which will act as a reference repository for general practice staff. In preparation for this you will require access to the Share Platform area which will be available from 2nd April, here is the link for new user registrations: https://www.happyhealthylives.uk/register/
 
The first monthly slide deck will be published on Tuesday 2nd April 2024. Following the launch the plan is to discontinue the weekly newsletter, but remain communicating any important messages in-between via primary care email address.
 
The slide deck will be provide a page per workstream or service provider with a focus on the messaging “What Primary Care needs to know”. Each slide will have 3 key messages that the ICB feels is the most relevant updates from the service provider. Should there be a necessity for expansion on the updates, there will be hyperlinks which will take the interested reader to an additional page with the additional clinical information, guidance or pathway.
 
The Director of Primary Care, or in his absence the Head of Primary Care, will share the slide deck at each monthly Place meetings, highlighting the slides that are most relevant.
 
Reminder: Final Week of POD
The POD will close this week with Thursday 28th March at 5pm.  Please ensure that all affected patients have been informed of the closure and the practice's preferred methods for patients to order prescriptions.   
 
The POD phonelines continues to operate as usual with call waits and service similar to usual service and will continue to operate until 28th March.  We have seen a sustained a fall in contacts to POD over the last month as patients transition to new arrangements, in particular there has been a significant increase in registrations for the NHS App. All patients using the POD continue to be informed of the planned closure and are being coached in the alternative methods of prescription ordering with online ordering the most favoured.  Email/online/text prescriptions requests and written requests from Community Pharmacy have now closed to ensure all requests are safely actioned by the end of Thursday 28th March.  Community Pharmacies have been informed of this and of the changes to prescription ordering.
 
The response to the survey earlier this month weeks ago shows that the vast majority of practices have contacted patients and put in place the necessary arrangements to take over prescription ordering after the POD closes.  A handful of practices have been contacted at their request to ensure that they have some additional support to ensure they are ready. 
Press releases and ICB comms are going out this week to support in the messaging POD closure and options for prescription ordering in the future.
 
ADDITIONAL SUPPORT & SUPPORT AVAILABLE AFTER POD CLOSURE
 
The Medicines Optimisation Team will continue to be available to support practice following the closure of POD if practices find they are having transitional issues.  Please contact altaz.dhanani@nhs.net directly if this event.
 
To support practices with the administration following the closure of POD, during the first week of April the Medicines Optimisation will deactivate all POD staff as users within each GP practice EMIS system and dissociate their smartcards from the practice.
 
Following the closure of POD all routes to accessing POD will contain explanatory information about the transition and how best to access prescription ordering.  We will also continue to monitor attempts to contact POD by patients over April.
 
Guidance for Risk Assessment and IPC Measures for Measles in Healthcare
UPDATED GUIDANCE: PRN01102 - Guidance for Risk Assessment and Infection Prevention and Control Measures for Measles in Healthcare

Please see attached UPDATED GUIDANCE: PRN01102 - Guidance for Risk Assessment and Infection Prevention and Control Measures for Measles in Healthcare. All updates to this guidance are highlighted in yellow.

This has been added to our website here: NHS England » Guidance for risk assessment and infection prevention and control measures for measles in healthcare settings.
 
Launch of Children's Bladder and Bowel Service from CWPT
The new Children’s Bladder and Bowel Service within CWPT will be taking referrals from professionals from 1st May 2024.

Please find attached some information on this.
 
Practice Plus Group Out of Hours Service Cover for PLTs
Coventry and Warwickshire GP out of hours service covers the practices that are closed for PLTs. This is a reminder to please ensure your message explains that you are closed at that time ,for staff training, for your patients` information.
 
As a reminder: The telephone number you should divert your phones to for PLT is 0300 130 3040 depending on whether you can divert your systems to the 0300 number or not. 
 
We will cover from 12:30-18:30 and if you are reopening before 6.30pm please could you let us know and take your phone off divert.
 
Please call the PPG admin office on 01926 359407 if you have any queries regarding this.
 
Reminder: Changes to the routine Ophthalmology Referral Pathway
The ICB Eyecare electronic Referral System Project Team recently wrote to practices to inform you about upcoming changes to the ophthalmology routine referral pathway that are currently in development, with a planned roll-out date of May 2024.

The changes will introduce a consistent system wide electronic process to support local eye care services. Optometrists will be able to refer patients to secondary care for further investigation or treatment, versus referrals being sent to GP practices to process. Once registered, Opticians will be able to send their referrals via an Electronic eyecare Referral System(EeRS) through to a single point of access. A Coventry and Warwickshire Ophthalmology Coordination Service will be commissioned to manage these referrals and provide patient choice of the available service options. 

The Implementation will be phased with a few optometry practices going live initially with this growing over several weeks.

What this means for GP Practices: 
•             As more Optometrists come on board with EeRS, GP practices will note a significant decrease in administrative processes surrounding routine eye care referrals
o   Referrals from the Optometrists will be sent via EeRS along with any supporting images and documents directly to the Coventry and Warwickshire Ophthalmology Coordination Service
o   GP practices will not be required to process eye care referrals from Optometrists sent via EeRS.
 
•             Reduced duplication of work across the system
o   On completion of triage by the patients chosen provider, the referral will be converted to a booking or returned directly to the Optometrist for additional information
o   GP practices will be informed of the referral and outcome by email, they will receive a copy of the referral letter which can be added to the patient record.
 
It is expected that these changes will provide significant benefits to both patients and optometrists, such as:
•             Faster and more convenient referrals, with no need for email, post, or fax in future
•             The ability to attach documents and images (including eye scans) to the referral 
•             Single point of access for Optometrists to send referrals with patient choice offered 
•             Reduced burden on GP practice staff who currently process referrals from optometrists
•             Improved communication and feedback between primary and secondary care, with access to a patients’ referral status and outcomes
•             Enhanced patient safety and quality of care, with reduced risk of referral errors or delays.

Warwickshire North Practices- Audiology Adult Hearing Service
This is a reminder of the pathway for the audiology adult hearing service (attached)

Pharmaceutical provision- Easter and Spring Bank Holidays 2024
Please find attached details of pharmaceutical provision across the West Midlands ICBs Easter and Spring Bank Holidays 2024 for your information.

Additional pharmacies may also be open on this date and this can be confirmed on the NHS.UKwebsite where pharmacies can be located by completing a postcode search Find a pharmacy - NHS (www.nhs.uk)

Pharmacy premises must exhibit a notice, based on information provided by the Office of the West Midlands, at times when the premises are not open. Where practicable the notice should be legible from outside the pharmacy premises, specifying the addresses of other NHS pharmacies and the days on which and times at which drugs and appliances may be obtained from those addresses (The National Health Service (Pharmaceutical and Local Pharmaceutical Services Regulations 2013 Schedule 4, Part 3 paragraph 23 (4) b).

The pharmacy opening hours across the Midlands region can also be accessed by patients and healthcare professionals at www.england.nhs.uk/midlands/nhs-england-and-nhs-improvement-midlands-work/bank-holiday-pharmacy-opening times/ which will be available shortly. We will be sharing this information with ICB communication teams too.
   
Pharmacy contractors are expected to have updated their own NHS UK and DoS profiles. 
 
If DoS Profile has not been updated, pharmacies will need to request emergency profiling changes by the DoS team by phoning 0300 0200 363.
 
Please note: If your pharmacy is not listed on the attachment, then we have not been notified of the opening hours.
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